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Term 2 (11 weeks) 
Mon 15th Apr – Fri 28th Jun 

 

Friday 17th May 
2.40pm Assembly led by 1JS 

 

Wed 22nd-Fri 24th May 
Year 6 Camp 

 

Friday 24th May 
2.40pm Assembly led by FLH 

 

Friday 31st May 
2.40pm Assembly led by 

6MM 
 

Friday 7th June 
2.40pm Assembly led by 

5MM 
 

Monday 10th June 
King’s Birthday Holiday 

 

Friday 14th June 
2.40pm Assembly led by 

4ML 
 

Friday 21st June 
2.40pm Assembly led by 

3JW 
 

Friday 28th June 
Assembly led by FMM 

 

Term 3 (10 weeks) 
Mon 15th Jul – Fri 20th Sep 

 

Mon 15th & Tues 16th July 
Student Free Days 

 

Friday 19th July 
Start of Term Mass 

 

Friday 26th July 
2.40pm Assembly led by 2CK 

 

Friday 2nd August 
2.40pm Assembly led by 

1EM 
 

Friday 16th August 
2.40pm Assembly led by 

FTW 
 

Friday 23rd August 
Book Week Parade 

2.40pm Assembly led by FGJ 
 

Friday 30th August 
Fathers/Special Friends Day 

Liturgy 

In the Land of the Wadawurrung People 
 
 
 

Dear families, 
 

What events do you celebrate in your family? Different events mean different things to us all 
and how or what we choose to celebrate might be as individual as we are.  
 
We celebrated Mother’s Day yesterday. In Australia we always commemorate this day on 
the second Sunday in May. In other Countries it occurs at different times according to 
various calendars. Regardless of the date though, it remains as a constant in terms of 
highlighting the role of women in our lives. I am always conscious around dates like this that 
special days might spark different memories for people. In this regard I try to remain mindful 
of those who feel loss at these times, or those for whom days like this can create 
uncomfortable or confusing images. Different events mean different things to different 
people. 
 
For many of us, Mother’s Day is about breakfast in bed, gifts 
and home-made cards. For others it might be about 
memories or stories to share or reflect upon. However you 
spent your day yesterday, I hope that it was meaningful for 
you. I hope that you found time to think about and give 
thanks for those who represent a mother figure to you, and I 
hope that your day was good. In my mind, that’s what 
celebrating Mother’s Day is all about. 
 
 

God bless, 
 

 
 

 
Mark Hogbin 
 

 
 
Winter Uniform 
Many children are doing a great job of wearing their winter uniform each day. We have a 
very presentable winter uniform at St. Francis Xavier and all children are encouraged to 
wear it with pride. Please ensure that items of clothing are named so that when things get 
lost, we can relocate them promptly with their owner. 
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Friday 6th September 
2.40pm Assembly led by 

4BO 
 

Friday 13th September 
2.40pm Assembly led by 

3DW 
 

Term 4 (11 weeks) 
Mon 7th Oct – Fri 20th Dec 

 

Friday 11th October 
Start of Term/Mercy Day 

Mass 
 

Friday 18th October 
2.40pm Assembly led by 2JS 

 

Friday 25th October 
2.40pm Assembly led by 

1MV 
 

Friday 1st November 
2.40pm Assembly led by 

5JW 
 

Monday 4th November 
Student Free Day 

 

Tuesday 5th November 
Melbourne Cup Holiday 

 

Friday 8th November 
2.40pm Assembly led by 6ZA 

 

Friday 15th November 
2.40pm Assembly led by 2RR 

 

Wed 20th & Thurs 21st Nov 
Year 5 Camp 

School Grounds 
Have you noticed how neat and tidy our school yard is looking? Autumn really does bring 
something special to our school. We would like to thank Jim and Rob who both work 
tirelessly to ensure that the grounds and surrounding areas are kept so neat and tidy. Thank 
You! 
 
Yr. 5 Sovereign Hill School 

 
Our Year 5 students will head off to attend classes at Sovereign Hill school 
this week. This traditional event is always well received by the students, and 
we wish them well. They will attend classes based on one of the schools 
which are set in the 1850’s as well as having some time to explore all that 
Sovereign Hill has to offer. Mind your manners children and remember that 
Ma’am will be looking out for best behaviour at all times! 

 

Safe Travel Around School 
It is vitally important that all adults observe the safety rules when 
approaching our school at drop off and pick up times. Parents are 
reminded of the need to be patient and to move with the flow of the 
traffic along Fortune Street by proceeding up to and around the tree 
(marked with a white cross) which is on the left-hand side of the road 
at the Golf Course end of the school.  Drivers cannot legally cross the 
double lines which extend from the bus parking area at the front of 
the school to the end of the barrier fence that is located opposite the 
school. Doing so risks the safety of other children and drivers. At pick 
up and drop off times most traffic on Fortune Street is directly connected to our school 
community so it is very important that we look out for each other and model safe practices 
at all times. 
 
Remembrance Book 
We will be sending off our Remembrance Book for Samantha to the Murphy family at the 
end of this week. If you haven’t had a chance to put a message into the book yet and would 
like to do so, please call in to the office where the book will be until Friday afternoon.  
 

 

 

Enrolments for 2025 Foundation for current families  
Enrolments for 2025 Foundation students close Thursday 23 May 2024 
  

The application process for 2025 Foundation (Prep) Enrolments for current St Francis 
Xavier families in one step:  Complete your enrolment by filling out the “City of Ballarat 
Expression of Interest for Enrolment” form found here.    
https://dobcel.catholic.edu.au/our-schools/enrolments-application-form/ 
  

You will be able to nominate St Francis Xavier as your first preference and nominate the child 
you are enrolling is a sibling. 
  

New Families to St Francis Xavier are also required to complete the “City of Ballarat 
Expression of Interest for Enrolment” online and attend an Open Day Tour by booking 
at https://www.sfxballarat.catholic.edu.au/enrol/open-days/ 
  

Please note:  You are not required to complete a hard copy Enrolment Form.  If you have any 
questions please contact the school office. 
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https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-sa/3.0/
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-sa/3.0/
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Religious Education News 
 

THIS WEEK’S GOSPEL- Sunday May 12, 2024       Seventh Sunday of Easter (Year B)       Gospel: John 17:11-19 
  

Jesus looked up to heaven and said: Holy Father, I am no longer in the world. I am coming to you, but my followers are 
still in the world. So keep them safe by the power of the name you have given me. Then they will be one with each 
other, just as you and I are one.  While I was with them, I kept them safe by the power you have given me. I guarded 
them, and not one of them was lost, except the one who had to be lost. This happened so that what the Scriptures say 
would come true.  I am on my way to you. But I say these things while I am still in the world, so my followers will have 
the same complete joy that I do.  I have told them your message. But the people of this world hate them, because 
they don't belong to this world, just as I don't. Father, I don't ask you to take my followers out of the world, but keep 
them safe from the evil one. They don't belong to this world, and neither do I. 17 Your word is the truth. So let this 
truth make them completely yours. I am sending them into the world, just as you sent me.  I have given myself 
completely for their sake, so they may belong completely to the truth.   

(Gospel passage taken from Contemporary English Version) 
 

Gospel reflection:  In today’s Gospel Jesus is talking to God. He is praying and asking God to help his friends – the 
disciples – when he is gone. 
  

Jesus knows it will be hard for them to be without him. He has also given his disciples a very special job to do and he 
wants them to carry on doing this, even after he has gone away.  Jesus wants his disciples to follow his teaching, to 
love everyone just like Jesus loves us and to encourage others to do the same. 
  
Jesus prayed for us too. He wants us to share God’s love with others and care for the lovely world he has given us.  
  

Our Challenge: How can we share God’s love by helping each other?  (Adapted from CAFOD website) 

 

 
 
It was wonderful to see so many Mother’s and Special Friends joining us last Friday for our 
afternoon tea and liturgy. The children were very excited to join with their family groups; 
and I thank our amazing teachers for inviting and welcoming everyone to celebrate in their 
learning space. The smiles on everyone's faces said it all! 
 
 
 

 

 
Christine Meneely, Religious Education Leader  

 
 

Curriculum News 
 

Formal Reports  
Teachers are in the process of gathering and updating 
data to assist with writing their Semester One reports. 
Research shows that children are more likely to perform 
better when school and families work together. Our 
formal reports are another opportunity for us to foster 
our school-home partnership with you. You will receive a 
formal written report for your child/ren on Thursday 
30th June via the Parent Access Module (PAM). This 
report will provide feedback about your child’s progress 
and achievement in accordance with the Victorian Curriculum. 
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The Semester One Formal Reports will include: 
 
1. A Religious Education comment detailing your child’s Semester One learning outcomes and opportunities in  
    alignment with our Awakenings Core Document. 
 
2. A personalised written comment to celebrate your child’s achievements, particularly in relation to their Personal  
    and Social Learning. 
 
3. A personalised comment to identify your child’s Next Steps in Learning to ensure future success and growth. 
 
4. Level of attainment in the form of a dot on a continuum for the learning areas explicitly taught in Semester One and  
    in accordance with the Victorian Curriculum Achievement Standards: 
    · English (Reading & Viewing, Writing, Speaking & Listening) 
    · Mathematics (Number & Algebra, Measurement & Geometry, Statistics & Probability) 
    · Visual Arts 
    · Performing Arts 
    · Health and Physical Education 
    · Science - Environmental Education  
    · Technologies 
    · Humanities- History 
    · Capabilities = Ethical (3&5), Personal and Social (F-6)  Critical and Creative Thinking (2-6) and Intercultural (4&6)) 
 
5. An Auslan grading using a 5 point scale. 
 
 
Seesaw 
Another way we keep up with real time learning is our class usage of Seesaw. Here is our weekly review of posts and 
visits to the site. Please visit. Thank you for taking the time to comment on work which has been posted. 
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National Simultaneous Storytime (NSS)  
National Simultaneous Storytime 
(NSS) is a wonderful initiative 
supporting reading and children's 
literacy. The official story time book 
for 2024 is Bowerbird Blues written 
by Aura Parker. This lyrical story 
follows the journey of a bowerbird 
on his quest for all things blue, all 
the while feeling that something is 
amiss in his life. The bowerbird's 
collection, dominated by plastic 
caps, straws and tags invites 
reflection on environmental 
pollution and its challenges.   You 
can purchase this Book at Big W for 
$10 if you are interested. NSS is a 
vital campaign that aims to engage 

children of all ages to read and enjoy books while teaching them the value of literacy. 

Here at St Francis Xavier Primary school, all children are invited to join us in our library for this special event 
on Wednesday 22nd May at 11:00 am. Over the next week the children visiting our library will see a display 
for the exciting event.  

Have a great week. 

Jane Clark, Deputy Principal / Learning Enhancement 
 
 

Wellbeing News 
 

During our Social and Emotional Learning time this term, the children and teachers are focusing on the topics of 
Positive Coping and Problem Solving. 
 
As I am sure you all agree, Problem-solving skills are a significant part of everyone’s coping range. Whether it's a toy-
related problem, a tricky Mental Maths question or negative peer pressure or self-talk, all children face complications 
during their day. 
 
As teachers or parents, we are not always going to be around to help resolve every problem for our children. In fact, I 
want to remind you that this isn’t always our job! Our main job is to teach our children how to solve these problems 
by themselves. When children deal with problems by themselves or within a group setting they learn beneficial skills, 
such as looking at challenges from a different perspective, compromise, patience and time management. 
 
The classroom program we use at SFX, Resilience, Rights and Respectful Relationships, provides a number of learning 
opportunities to develop their problem-solving skills. The activities in this program assist children to develop their 
critical and creative thinking skills and to apply them in scenarios that explore personal, social and ethical difficulties. 
Typically, children who learn successful problem solving skills are better-off independently and more positive in their 
abilities to cope with bad luck situations. 
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Here is some ‘inside information’ for educating your children in problem-solving: 
 Give your child the freedom to play with others. Playgroups, playdates and games help children determine 

how to play well together and practice positive differences to fighting. 
 Step in with information as soon as you see that children are finding it tough to work things out. For example, 

“Keep it in mind that we need to share” or “Can you think of a way that you can both have a turn?” 
 Talk things over afterwards. With older children, working out a blame-free answer afterwards will make the 

encounter less likely to happen again. For example, “How could you have controlled that situation so that 
both of you get to use the tablet?” 

 Assist children to find ways to express themselves when they are upset or angry through low-key words or 
positive activities. For example, water play, painting and playdough aid younger children in expressing their 
feelings. Older children might find that kicking a ball or playing music benefits them. 

 Teach and model appropriately the social skill of ‘respectfully disagreeing’. This involves saying something that 
you can both understand and agree on, then saying what you don’t agree with. For example, “I acknowledge 
that Grandma gave you that book, but I don’t think it’s good to stop your sibling reading it if she asks 
thoughtfully”.  

 
Attached is a link to our SFX SchoolTV Website, where there is a section under the Positive Parenting Series that talks 
about Respectful Relationships as a whole. It explains that Respectful relationships involve valuing each other’s 
thoughts, feelings and boundaries, fostering open communication and empathy. 
 
Sending cheers your way, 

 
 

Gemma Johnson, Wellbeing Leader 
 

 
  Sport/Physical Education News 

 
Division Football (AFL) 
Congratulations and good luck to the students that were recently selected in the SFX Girls & Boys Football teams for 
this week's Eureka Division Football tournament. We know that you will play hard, play fair, work together well as a 
team and have heaps of fun. 
 
Sporting Schools - After School Sports Program 
MONDAY - SOFTBALL - (MAY 13, 20, 27, JUNE 3 & 17) 
Teddy Bannan, Harvey & Max Banwell, Greyson Broadbent, Jameson Campbell, James & Mitchell Cyples,  
Harriet Howard, Edward & Macie Lloyd, Emma & Harriet Locke, Audrey & Freddy Lynch, Cooper & Spencer Manning, 
Bailey & Devon McCartin, Arlo, Lola & Sonny Troon, Xavier Uljanic, Cruise & Jagger Van Langevelde 
 
THURSDAY - BASKETBALL - (MAY 16, 23, 30, June 6 & 13) 
Damilare, Elizabeth & Mayo Baruwa, Odie Brooks, Mackenzie Donnelly, Isla Easton, Harper, Hazel & River Fedke, 
Xavier Foster, Edward Giblett, Audrey, Bonnie & Edie Giles, Harper Gull, James Hocking, Harry Logan, Xavier Morris, 
Indi & Lyla Nestor, Asher & Finn Sutcliffe, Edith & Vivienne Young. 
 
MDASA U/9 SWIMMING MEET 
Last week the four SFX students that participated in the MDASA U/9 Swimming Meet were presented with 
certificates. Well done to Indi who came third in her event! 
 

https://sfxballarat.catholic.schooltv.me/
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Term 2 Calendar: 

 Week 5 - Friday May 17th - Division AFL @ C.E. Brown Res Wendouree (selected students from Yr 5/6) 

 Week 6 - Friday May 24th - Division Soccer @ Morshead Park Redan (selected students from Yr 5/6)  

 Week 7 - Monday May 27th - Regional Cross Country @ Warrnambool (11 qualifiers from Division XC) 

 Week 7 - Friday May 31st - Interschool Sport ALL Yr 5/6  v STM @ SFX 

 Week 8 - Mon Jun 3rd/Tue 4th/Wed 5th - Golf Clinics (all students Yr 4/5/6) 

 Week 9 - Friday June 14th - Division Netball @ Selkirk Stadium (selected students from Yr 5/6) 

 
Have a wonderful week. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Shaun Carroll, SFX Sport Coordinator          
      

Parents’ & Friends’ News  
 
Hot lunches: Each Friday we require a minimum of 5 volunteers to help pack our hot lunches for an hour, 11am to 
12noon. Please sign up here if you are free to help.  
 

 
Hot Lunches 
signup.com 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

                

mailto:scarroll@sfxballarat.catholic.edu.au
https://signup.com/go/djTVkpA
https://signup.com/go/djTVkpA
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Attachments   
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Community News 
 

 



 
St. Francis Xavier Primary School is a Child Safe School called to action through Gospel values and Mercy tradition. 
Through the mission of Jesus within the Mercy tradition, we are called to action in pursuing fullness of life for all.         14. 

 

 

 


